
On January 6（Saturday）, 2024, a prayer meeting for safety was effected 

at the front of Higashi-Chichibumura Village Office. Such related 

offices as Higashi-Chichibu Fire Department, Higashi-Chichibumura 

Traffic Guidance Office and Tsukikawa-Ogawara Police Substation were 

present. They prayed for this year’s safety of Fire Department and 

traffic guidance activities to avoid big disasters. 

While, annual New Year’s parade of the fire department was suspended 

this year, as it wanted to be prepared to respond to the possible request 

for help from the disastered areas of Noto Peninsular Earthquake. We 

express our hearty condolence to you, people of Noto.  


